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Volunteer work

teams help out! 

Work teams help with much 
needed maintenance!

This year we have received 
teams from Michigan, Alberta 
and Ontario Canada, Delaware, 
and Iowa. The entire school has 
been painted a new color in 
what was a “painting frenzy”.  
New, acrylic sign is up.  Drains 
have been repaired, lights 
fixed, and many other
details!  Praise
The Lord for
all the willing
hands! Teacher training

The school Board has 
worked over time with our 
principal, Jeremy Bravo, in 
preparing our teachers for this 
coming year.  Part of this 
training is how to incorporate 
a biblical and Christ centered 
worldview in the classroom.  
They are excited!

Instant growth!
I don’t think it is the new 

paint on the school (though that 
certainly helps!).  I suspect we 
have excited parents who are 
spreading the word.  We’ve 
jumped from 149 students to 
189 overnight!  All our new 
students are from Christian 
homes.  Praise the Lord!  God is 
working.

Praise the Lord for work teams!



Some preached, 
some painted, some
plastered - everyone
worked hard!

Delaware team finished and
painted future print shop 

Rev Beukema 
translated by
Bill Green

BIG SIMON
visited the
Los Cuadros
Church!

Daniel hangs out of
second story window!

There was work for everyone.  Two pastors 
who joined their teams, Rev. Bob VanManen 
and Rev. Barry Beukema, spoke at different 
church meetings on “Biblical worship”, 
“Evolution and the Bible”, and “God’s law”. 
They also both preached at the Pacto de 
Gracia church.

The “Delaware connection” was back 
under the firm direction of Lothar (yellow 
shirt), with reinforcements both younger and 
older.  Good to see you all back!  The 
printshop is ready for electrical installation 
and windows - and then for printing!

Llittle Farms OPC

Please consider an offering 
for “construction”!
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